## TOWN OF ABINGDON NON-DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET WORK SESSION TUESDAY, MARCH 20, 2018 – 12:00 PM COUNCIL CHAMBERS – MUNICIPAL BUILDING

A Non-Departmental Budget Work Session of the Abingdon Town Council was held on Tuesday, March 20, 2018 at 12:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building.

A. Welcome by Mayor Lowe

B. Roll Call

Members of Council Present:

Cathy C. Lowe, Mayor

Mr. Robert M. Howard Ms. Cindy Patterson Mr. Wayne Craig

Mr. Richard Humphreys was absent during roll call.

Administrative/Town Staff:

Greg Kelly, Town Manager

Deb Icenhour, Town Attorney Chuck Banner, Treasurer

Kim Kingsley, Paralegal/Deputy Treasurer

CJ McGlothlin, IT Department

## C. Non-Departmental Agencies Presentations for Funding FY2018-2019:

Mayor Lowe commented that Council would hear presentations from nondepartmental agencies requesting funding from the Town in the order of the signin sheet.

Ron Stevenson

Old Glade Antique Tractor Association

## VICE-MAYOR RICHARD HUMPHREYS ARRIVED FOR MEETING 12:11 pm

Brendia Morrison
 Brad Farmer
 Fairview Farm & Homestead
 Ecumenical Faith In Action

Kenny Shuman
 Roger Garrett
 Economic Development Authority
 Washington County Fairgrounds

Rick Rose Barter Theatre

Becky Caldwell Virginia Highlands Festival

•	Kathy Shearer	Holston Mountain Artisans
•	Carrie Baxter	Abingdon Main Street
•	Ernest Daniel	Senior Service Center, Inc. dba The Community Center of Abingdon
•	Jennifer Kling	Whites Mill Foundation
•	Charlotte Parsons	Washington County Public Library
•	David Richardson	District III Community Services
•	Cathy Lowe	Abingdon Rotary Frolics
•	Cathy Lowe	Business Plan Challenge Washington County Chamber of Commerce
•	Cathy Lowe	Virginia Highlands Small Business Incubator

## D. Consideration of appropriations by Council for all requests – Greg Kelly, Town Manager

Discussion ensued regarding appropriations from the Town Council contingency balance and requested additional time to review. After discussion, Council recessed until Tuesday, March 27 at 12:00 pm for further discussion.

Mayor Lowe recessed the meeting until March 27, 2018 at 12:00 pm

Cathy C. Lowe, Mayor

Kimberly Kingsley, Deputy Treasurer